COMBINED COUNCIL VETERAN, VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR CLUBS

Representing all Enthusiasts in Queensland and Northern New South Wales

P.O. BOX 413,
TOOWONG, Q. 4066

MEETINGS HELD FOURTH THURSDAY MONTHLY

Shafston Hotel, East Brisbane 7.30pm
Minutes of Meeting Held 28 February, 1991
Meeting Commenced 7.45pm

Present: Chairman Chris Stephens
Treasurer Tom Lewis
Minutes Secretary Peter Needer

Delegates: Peter Needer B.N.A.A.A, Rod Angove Humber, Reg Johnston C.H.A.C.A
Les Spotswood Buick, Ken Arthy B&DRAC, Gerard Wilkie B&DRAC, Colin Baker DDVVMC
Warren Klein DDVVMC, N.J.Johnson DDVVMC, Robert Hobson QAFC8C, Tom Lewis (MORRIS
Chris Stephens PCCQ, Geoff Adcock BVAC, Ashlea Kubler BVAC, John Que (GYMPIE
Bar ™™ Blair IVVVC, Michael Bishop NFXFJ, David Stafford MJCQ.

Visitors: Nil.
_Apologies: Martin Schobbe, Adrian Grant, Allan Dallas, Graham McCoombie.
Minutes: The Minutes were taken as read. moved Warren Klien
seconded Michael Bishop
Business Arisindg: Cchris Stephens reported that Gay Dunlop notify him that

we were not required for the Indy 500 Parade.

Cchris Stephens reported that he had a meeting with Ross Ploetz,
David Hamill representative about the misuse of Concessional Regristration.

warren Klien reported that he found out that was no increase
on Concessional Regristration from last year.

David Stafford reported that the reported Military Vehicle on
Concessional Regristration last meeting was not a member of the Military Jeep

Club. It had been sold sometime ago.

]

—

Michael Bishop reported that he was unable to attended the Qld
FX-FJ meeting but sent them a copy C/C minutes.

Correspondance: Inwards:Qld Early Ford V8 Club, Vintage News, Command
Reconnaissance, Early Auto, Northside News FX-FJ, Auto Antics Sunshine Coast,
The Antique Spoke, The Running Board.

Correspondance accepted on motion moved by Reg Johnsonseconded by Geoff Adcock.
Correspondance: Outwards: Ros Kelly, Tony Manicaros, Brothers FX-FJ Club,
Q1d FX-FJClub, Morris Register, FNQ Restorers, accepted on motion moved Michael
Bishop, seconded by David Stafford.

Treasurer's Report: Statement brought forward $606.96

Income: Subs $25.00
Total Income:$25.00

Expenses: Secretarial $45.08
Fed Tax

| .30¢
Total Expenses: $45. 38
Balance Working Account $464.73

Tern Account $1,084.77 Moved Tom Lewis

seconded Les Spotswood



Les Spotswood said the National Australia Bank Moorooka have asked for a tax
file number.Chris Stephens reported that he thouhgt we didn't quantifyfor tax

number.
Ken Arthy said that most clubs were excempt, but the club must apply for

an exemption. Ian Johnson reported that DDVVMC had to supply a copy of the
Club Constution and balance sheet with the letter for tax exemption.

Chris Stephens asked John Que to look after the matter for C/C.

Geoff Adcock said that the clubs had to have a tax file number which would later
be exempted.

GCeneral Business: Chris Stephens reported that Gary Hansford attend the last
QVVA meeting.

Gary Hansford is now the Queensland Agent for Shannons Insurance.Gary seems

to be able to offer a good deal on Vintage& Veteran Insurance. Chris suggested
that delegates contact Gary to speak at their club meeting.

Gary Hansford can be contacted at Rare Spares Colebrook Street, Moorooka
(07)8923022 or 8922776.

Chris Stephens reported that IVVVC Rally was on this week-end. Chris said the
rally is a good week-end rally.

Ceoff Adcock handed out some BVAC Swap Meeting Information.

Chris Stephens suggested that the clubs should advertize their coming évents
through C/C.

Warren Klein gave a report on the Toowoomba Swap.

Chris Stephens reported that Ros Kelly was pushing ahead with laws on older
vehicles.

David Stafford asked if any member had heard from the Travelsafe Committe.
Romour has appared in a recent Country Life that the State Government was
looking a proposal to make Registration Compolsury for all driveable vehicle.
This will included vehicle unrestoration, stored vehicles, farm vehicles and
such.Chris asked the member to keep a eye on the matter.

-

Geoff Adcock reported on the matter of points for opening a new bank account.
Chris Stephens asked for ideas for C/C rally. Chris Stephens asked Warren Klein
to speak on C/C Rally. Chris asked for delegates to take the matter of C/C
Rallyback to their clubs. Michael Bishop suggested a one day Rally. Chris sugges
-ted a Saturday afternoon run, Saturday night dinner, Sunday Rally.

MEETING CLOSED 9.30pm

Rally & Swap Dates for 1991.
Couple of seats on aircrafi to Ballart Swap see Geoff Adcock

55/72 Ford QAFV8C Show & Shine Calonvale Hotel, 2&3 March,
IVVVC Rally 2&3 March,

Bayside Swap 24th March, Ormiston State School

Kankanya 21&22 April,Kevin Brooks (07)3b67762

All Ford Rally QEFV8 Club 25826 May, Rum Distillery (Beenleigh)
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Gympie Swap

BVAC Swap

Nambour Swap

British Car Club Day
S.C.A.C.C. Rally
Beaudesert Swap
Buick InterClub Rally

P.O. BOX 413,
TOOWONG, Q. 4066

4&5 May,
22&23 June, Lawnton Showground
27 July, Nambour Showground
25 August, Australia Woolshed Ferny Grove
31 August & 1 September
15 September
19 May
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